
ELKHORN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
MINUTES OF BOARD OF EDUCATION 

REGULAR MEETING 
OCTOBER 10, 2022 

 
 
The regular meeting of the Elkhorn Public Schools Board of Education was called to order at 6:30 PM.  Members 
present: C. Burney, A. Parks, S. Ringenberg, N. Rogic-Greufe J. Shatel, and R. Vokt.  President A. Parks noted that 
the meeting was governed by the Open Meetings Act, a copy of which is posted in the Board Room of the District 
Office. Advance notice of the Board meeting was published in the Douglas County Post-Gazette on September 21, 
2022.   
 
The meeting began with public comment and reports from Student Council representatives from all three high 
schools in the district. During the “Good News Report,” J. Shatel recognized Piper Connelly, Jacob Horner, Cole 
Houck, Anna Janvrin, Maynard Larweh, Maia McArdle, Kaylee Moody, Jaxson Ninete, and Cole Sharar for being 
named US Bank Believers and Achievers awardees, recognizing them for their excellence in academics and 
participation in NSAA activities!  Congratulations to the following EPS students who have been identified as 2022-
2023 National Merit Scholarship Semi-Finalists: Jacob Langewisch; William McCarville; Megan Moore; Leo Pechous; 
Zoe Rasmussen; Safal Sapkota; Mason Shields; and Adam Svoboda.  Additionally, congratulations to Sydney (Buck) 
Muhlbauer on being recognized as a National Merit Commended honoree. 

 
It was moved by C. Burney and seconded by R. Vokt to approve the Consent Agenda items including:  approval of 
agenda, approval of minutes for Monday, September 12, 2022, approval of minutes for Monday, September 26, 
2022, and approval of October bills for payment. 
 
VOTE:  A. Parks - yes; C. Burney – yes; J. Shatel – yes; R. Vokt – yes, S. Ringenberg – yes; N. Rogic-Greufe - yes 
 
It was moved by J. Shatel and seconded by C. Burney to approve early graduation requests as recommended by the 
high school principal from Elkhorn South and Elkhorn High School. 
 
VOTE: C. Burney – yes; J. Shatel – yes; R. Vokt – yes, S. Ringenberg – yes; N. Rogic-Greufe – yes; A. Parks – yes 
 
J. Miller provide an update on student achievement.  Students in the Elkhorn Public Schools continue trends of 
high performance despite a recent pandemic.   
 
The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:12 PM.  The next regular meeting of the Board is scheduled for Monday, 
November 14, 2022 at 6:30 PM, in the Board Room at the District Office, 20650 Glenn Street, Elkhorn, NE 68022.   


